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Celebrating 115 Years of Catholic Education 

Welcome Sister Desiré Anne -Marie Findlay  

Sister Desiré Anne-Marie is originally from Albuquerque, New 
Mexico.  In August 2011 she was living in Enfield, Connecticut far 
from home; far from family; far from a land and life she was so 
familiar with.  All because she decided to embark on a journey 
with the Sisters of Saint Felix of Cantalice, otherwise known as the 
Felician Sisters. 
 
In Sister Desir®õs words... 
òI was always attracted to the religious life ð its prayer, pace and people seemed 
ideal and I enjoyed thinking about what life in a convent would be like. As we 
all know, no one and nothing is perfect, but out of the many choices we must 
make daily, there is                  (continued on page 2) 
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We are proud to be one of the oldest schools in the Los Angeles Archdiocese.   
 Tell us what Pomona Catholic means to you.   development@pomonacatholic.org. 
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Dear Family & Friends of 
Pomona Catholic, 
 
Pomona Catholic continues to 
climb up the ladder of success.  
2012-2013 was a triumphant 
school year.  They include:  
¶ Adding AP Bio to the 
Science curriculum. 
¶ Entering CIF league 
¶ Establishing a well rounded 
Middle School sports program. 
¶ Adding water polo to a 

myriad of High School sports. 
¶ Dancing in the Disneyland parade. 
¶ Renovating the High School Computer Lab.  
¶ Implementing a Middle School Computer Lab. 
¶ Adding a College Career Center equipped with 

computers.   
¶ Assisting more than 65% of families in need of 

tuition assistance. 
¶ And most importantly, celebrating the 

achievements of our graduates who have been 
accepted to colleges around the country; both 
private and public. 

 
 I want to thank our parents, grandparents, faculty, 
staff, alumni, and friends who have made the 
aforementioned achievements possible.  Thank you 
for believing in our mission. 
 
 For 115 years, this educational institution has 
evolved, from serving boys and girls, to all girls, and 
now, back to boys and girls.  The changes from a 
private academy owned by the Sisters of the Holy 
Names, to a parish co-ed high school, run by the 
Felician Sisters, Pomona Catholic branched out into 
what is now St. Joseph Elementary and Damien, 
then to an all girls archdiocesan high school, to an 
archdiocesan co-ed middle school and all girlsõ high 
school, Pomona Catholic, has continued to 
strengthen its Catholic identity and has continued to 
carry out Godõs work.  Of one thing we are certain, it 
all started here at Pomona Catholic 115 years ago!  
 
It is only right that we acknowledge and celebrate 
our accomplishments.  Thank you for your 
continued investment in the leaders of tomorrow. 
 
This year marks our 115th Anniversary.  Come 
celebrate with us! 
 

Faith ~ Scholarship  ~ Tradition ~ Empowerment. 

Welcome Sister Desiré Anne

-Marie Findlay (cont.)  

always one that seems to work best. As I reached the ripe age of 
22, I came to view vocations ð the religious life, married and 
single life ð as lifestyles in which we are enabled to grow in love of 
God and neighbor. Just like any choice, there is always one that 
works the best, and each individual has the ability to find a 
vocation in which they will best love God and neighbor. For me, 
that was the religious life. I knew that living in a community with 
other women who are also striving to live Christõs Gospel would 
be a wonderful support in my own efforts to live that same Gospel. 
I knew that the constant reliance on prayer and its use throughout 
the day would create an environment in which I could truly grow 
spiritually.  
 

When I met the Felician Sisters, I knew that this was the place 
and these were the women who would be a part of that journey. I 
chose the Felician Sisters because they joyfully embrace their 
unique journey as a congregation by working to develop and apply 
each Sisterõs gifts and talents. Now that I have entered the 
convent, I am more ready to share the talents with which God has 
blessed me. I am happy to try new things (like playing the flute!) 
and I enjoy sharing such endeavors with others even if I have not 
yet perfected my skills. I feel more confident in doing so, not 
necessarily because I am good at the things I attempt, but because 
I am surrounded by people who will support my mere effort.  
 

The Sisters of Saint Felix of Cantalice are compassionate 
individuals who have learned how to work as one family, and I 
am truly blessed to have joined their mission to work with Christ 
in the spiritual renewal of the world. 
 

On August 15, 2013, Sister Desiré took her vows at the 
Central Convent in Rio Rancho, New Mexico.  She is 
the only Sister from her class who took her vows this 
year.   

Congratulations Sister Desiré! 

Samuel Torres, Principal 
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WASC Accreditation Results  

 
  òPlease accept our congratulations on the quality of instruction being offered in your 
school.ó With that message from the Accrediting Commission for Schools, Pomona Catholic 
has begun its 115th year of Catholic education in the San Gabriel Valley, receiving full 
accreditation from the WCEA (Western Catholic Education Association) and WASC 
(Western Association of Schools and Colleges) until June 2019. Under the auspices of 
WCEA, Pomona Catholic was one of twenty pilot schools to use the EEE (Ensuring 
Educational Excellence) model which emphasizes the studentsõ responsibility in the learning 
process and Catholic identity, in addition to a rigorous program of course offerings. All 
stakeholders - parents, students, teachers, administration, alumni/alumnae, and the 
community ð participated in the year and a half long process to achieve the splendid outcome 
and insure that another 115 years of successful education remain available to young people 
from Pomona and surrounding cities.   
 

Admissions & outreach  

Mrs. Patricia Vandenberg ô00 Director of Admissions & Marketing  pvandenberg@pomonacatholic.org ext. 22 
Mrs. Carolann Enciso  Admissions Coordinator   cenciso@pomonacatholic.org  ext. 11 

Dear Prospective Families: 

 

We are excited about your interest in Pomona Catholic and we hope to give you full insight to the endless 

opportunities that are available to you when you become a member of our PC Family. We have educated young 

men and women for 115 years, which is a symbol of our commitment to Catholic Education. We are proud to 

continue a rich history of traditions that have served generation after generation. 

 

Whether a you are a parent or a student searching for a small school environment and a challenging curriculum, 

the best place to start is our website: www.pomonacatholic.org.  You will find materials about the admissions process.  

Financial Aid is available. Please contact us for a visit or for more information.   

0ÏÍÏÎÁ #ÁÔÈÏÌÉÃ ÏǟÅÒÓȡ 
 

! ÃÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÉÎÇȟ ×ÅÌÌ-ÒÏÕÎÄÅÄ ÅÄÕÃÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

! ÓÏÌÉÄ ÆÏÕÎÄÁÔÉÏÎ ÉÎ #ÈÒÉÓÔÉÁÎ ÖÁÌÕÅÓȢ 

! ÓÁÆÅ ÌÅÁÒÎÉÎÇ ÅÎÖÉÒÏÎÍÅÎÔȢ 

!ÃÁÄÅÍÉÃȾÃÁÒÅÅÒ ÃÏÕÎÓÅÌÉÎÇȢ 

! ÙÅÁÒ-ÒÏÕÎÄ ÁÔÈÌÅÔÉÃ ÐÒÏÇÒÁÍȢ 

! ×ÉÄÅ ÒÁÎÇÅ ÏÆ ÁÃÔÉÖÉÔÉÅÓȟ ÃÌÕÂÓ ÁÎÄ  

ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓȢ 
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Pomona Catholic High School 

graduated 51 young women on May 17, 2013 at St. Josephõs 
Church in Pomona.  It is our 114th graduating class.  The 
Class of 2013 has 100% college acceptance rate.  They also 
received more than 1.8 million dollars in merit and sports 
scholarships.  
            
Valedictorian and Salutatorian 
This year Pomona Catholic recognized three outstanding 
students for their achievements and dedication to their 
academic careers throughout their four years of high school. 

§ Savannah Safar- Valedictorian Cumulative GPA 4.31 -
 College Acceptances:  UC Berkeley, UCLA, Loyola  Marymount University, University of San Diego and 
Chapman College.  She will be attending UCLA in the fall. 

§ Alice Miller- Co-Valedictorian Cumulative GPA 4.31-  College Acceptances:  Dominican University & University 
of La Verne.  She will attend the University of La Verne in the fall where she has been admitted to their honors 
program. 

§ Emily Carrillo- Salutatorian Cumulative GPA 4.25-  College Acceptances:  University of San Diego, Seton Hall, 
UC San Diego and Providence College.  She will be attending Providence College in the fall. 

 

Class of 2013 - College Acceptances Include: 

Arizona State University 

Azusa Pacific University 

Belmont Abbey College 

Cal Baptist University 
California State Polytechnic University Pomona 
California State University Channel Islands 

California State University Chico 

California State Dominguez Hills 

California State University East Bay 

California State University Fullerton 

California State University Long Beach 

California State University Los Angeles 

California State University Monterey Bay 

California State University Northridge 

California State University Sacramento 

California State University San Bernardino 

California State University San Jose 

California State University San Marcos 

California State University Sonoma 

Campbell University 

Carlow University 

Catawba College 

  

  

Chapman University 

Citrus Community College 

Colorado Mesa University 

Concordia University 

Crafton Hills College 

Creighton University 

Dominican University 

Gustavus College 

Hawaii Pacific University 

Lewis and Clark College 

Lewis and Clark State College 

Loyola Marymount University 

Marymount College 

Meredith College 

Mills College 

Mount Saint Maryõs University 

Mount San Antonio Community College 

North Carolina State University 

Northern Arizona University 

Queens University 

Rio Hondo Community College 

Riverside Community College 

Saint Johnõs University 

  

Saint Maryõs College 

San Diego State University 

Santa Clara University 

Seton Hall University 

Providence College 

University of California Berkeley 

University of California Davis 

University of California Irvine 

University of California Los Angeles 

University of California Riverside 

University of California San Diego 

University of California Santa Cruz 

University of La Verne 

University of Massachusetts Amherst 

University of the Pacific 

University of Portland 

University of Redlands 

University of San Diego 

University of San Francisco 

University of Utah 

Westmont College 

Whittier College 
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Middle School May Crowning  

 

A new tradition has been established for the Middle School.  The 8th graders provided the honor guard for the 
presentation of flowers and the crowning of our Blessed Mother.  Each graduate processed into the auditorium carrying 
a flower, presented it to the Blessed Mother, and picked up a lit candle; then they took their places in the Living Rosary 
Circle.  Each graduate was presented with a rosary by Middle School Director, Sister Feliz Gil-Jimenez and Eighth 
Grade Moderator, Mr. Ryan Jones.  The graduates formed a Living Rosary, and then recited the rosary with the entire 
Middle School students, faculty, parents, and guests.  Raquel Palma, Student Council Religious Affairs Commissioner, 
had the honor of crowning Our Lady.  Immediately after she placed the crown on Maryõs head, she stepped back and 
sang the Ave Maria.  The entire audience was captivated by Raquelõs angelic voice and poise which radiated love and 
reverence for our Blessed Mother.   
 

Following this part of the solemn ceremony, Paola Loera, Student Council President, presided over the òlight of 
knowledgeó which was symbolized by the lit candles presented to each seventh grader as a sign of the continuity of 
education that students receive at Pomona Catholic.   
 

Unbeknownst to all who orchestrated this ceremony, Paola Loera, surprised the entire Middle School Community in 
attendance with a special gift from her father who is stationed in Iraq.  Early in May, the Middle School skyped Mr. 
Loera and his fellow soldiers stationed in Iraq.  The theme of the conversation was appreciation for the American Flag.  
As a result of the many questions and answers between students and service men and women, Mr. Loera sent a flag that 
had flown over their base.  This flag is now flying over our School.  

Pomona Catholic Middle School promoted 
36 eighth graders.  The majority of graduates will be attending 

Pomona Catholic High School and Damien High School.   

 
 

Prestigious Pacer Award Recipients  
  
 

This honorable award is presented to students 
who demonstrate  excellence in academics, 

leadership, character, and service.  The 
recipients for are: Michelle Suarez, Isabella 

Velasquez, Bobbie Aguirre. 

Valedictorian 
Michelle Suarez (l) and  

Salutatorian 
Isabella Velasquez (r) 


